
Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5:30 PM June 21, 2016 

At Cook Library 

 

Members Present: Mark Albee, John Roberts, and John Wheeler  

  

1) The minutes of 4/26/16 were approved with the correction of the next meeting date. 

2) Ruth Halpin presented her concerns re the condition of the grass at the Wonalancet cemetery the week after 

Memorial Day when her husband was buried.  She was also concerned about some veteran flags not being 

placed.  When we renew maintenance contracts, perhaps we should considering requiring more frequent 

mowing in the Riverside and Wonalancet cemeteries due to their more fertile soil.  Mark will contact 

Freedom and Sandwich cemetery trustees and John R will contact Madison and Albany trustees to see who 

is responsible for the placement of veterans’ flags as we might at ask the veterans associations to do so in 

Tamworth. 

3) Mark had received a request to place an additional Purves memorial in their plot in the Pease Hill cemetery.  

Each member had looked at the site and agreed there appeared to be sufficient room to do so.  Mark will 

give the OK. 

4) John W presented a draft of revised rules and regulation of the town of Tamworth cemeteries.  After review, 

discussion, and a minor change, the revisions were approved. 

5) Norma Sharples requested an extension for plots B-15 and B-16 in the west section of the Coville West 

section of the Chocorua cemetery.  This was approved, but not signed due to a typo.  John W will correct 

and the Trustees will sign the corrected copies. 

6) A letter to Richard and Faith Clark thanking them for the turning back to the Town Lot L-22 in the 

Wonalancet Cemetery was signed.  

7) The Trustees will meet at 3 PM, 7/1/16, at the Chocorua Cemetery to review plans for brush cutting there 

and to install corner markers for the Flanagan plot. 

8) Mark has met with Deb and Dave Alwood who wish to obtain lots A-25 and 26 and B-25 and 26 in 

Ordination Rock Cemetery.  John W will contact them for the next steps. 

9) The next regular meeting will be August 16 at 5:00 PM at Cook Library. 

10) The meeting adjourned at 6:41 PM. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 062116 

 


